




Anna Mracek Dietrich



From: betty harrison
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Unnecessary overlay
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 3:50:55 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

The EKN and overlay proposal is wrong for Petaluma. The hotel is completely out of character for this town and the
density housing intended for the overlay zoning will only attract crime. Haven’t we learned already that density
housing is not good for people or communities? I’m old enough to remember “the Projects” housing of the 70s and
80s, most of which have been demolished!
Elizabeth Harrison, voter
Sent from my iPhone



From: Calandria Atkinson
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: 2.24.25 CC mtg
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 4:04:25 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
City Council - NO! NO! NO! NO! NO! NO! NONE OF IT! NO! OUR PETALUMA
CITIZENS HAVE OVERWHELMINGLY VETOED YOUR PLANS (86% SAY NO!) FOR
THE PROPOSED DESTRUCTIVE OVERLAY & CHANGES TO THE EXISTING
GENERAL PLAN, YOUR QUESTIONABLE EIR (NO PARKING? NO PROBLEM. NOT A
TRAFFIC ISSUE... WHERE DO HOTEL GUESTS & RESTAURANT GUESTS PARK? NO
ROOM FOR TRASH BINS, NO SAFE DROP OFF OF GUESTS...). MITIGATING THESE
SERIOUS ISSUES AS INCONSEQUENTIAL IN YOUR EIR  IS GROSSLY ERRONEOUS,
DISINGENUOUS & FALSE.  WRONG PLACE FOR IT!

THIS EIR WAS NOT DONE BY AN  INDEPENDENT COMPANY & SEEMS CLOUDED
IN ITS VISION. THIS HOTEL DEVELOPMENT WILL CAUSE MASSIVE TRAFFIC
PROBLEMS IN TOWN. EKN HAS A SHAKY FINANCIAL TRACK RECORD NOW (REF
ALL THEIR OTHER NEW HOTEL & DEVELOPMENT FAILURES - LAKE TAHOE,
ETC). THE B STREET HOTEL IS UGLY, OVERSIZED,  GARISH & WILL RUIN THE
HISTORIC DOWNTOWN CHARM & OUR NEIGHBORHOODS! AT THIS LOCATION,
IT IS A BAD, MISPLACED HOTEL - NOT TO SCALE, INADEQUATE PARKING,
BLOCKING TRAFFIC, HIGHLY OVERPRICED ROOMS, WOEFULLY DISCORDANT
WITH OUR CITY'S  HISTORIC  ARCHITECTURE. THE LIST IS LONG. WE SAY NO!

WE DO NOT WANT 6 STORY BLDGS IN OUR TOWN. NO! FILL UP THE VACANT
STORES FIRST

86% OF VOTING CITIZENS DO NOT WANT THIS TO HAPPEN!

 Question: are you ever going to listen to your local constituents voices? Why is this a problem
our citizens repeatedly encounter? Is it a lack of regard for voters? Blatant Disrespect? YOU
FEEL WE SHOULD PAY TAXES & YOUR SALARIES, BUT ARE WE NOT EDUCATED
ENOUGH TO HAVE YOU LISTEN TO OUR VISION OF OUR BELOVED TOWN?
WHY? DEAFNESS ON DEMAND? This is no way to lead or govern effectively. You all
need to do better by this town. Engage with us - Sebastopol, Sonoma & Healdsburg WORK
TOGETHER WITH THE PEOPLE & THEY DRAW BIG TOURIST $$ IN. THEIR
COMMUNITIES ARE THRIVING &  HAPPY. WE CAN ACHIEVE THIS, BUT NOT THE
WAY YOU'VE PLANNED IT. NO OVERLAY/NO FLAWED EIR/NO HOTEL/NO WAY.
LET'S COMMUNICATE.
Thank you. M. Atkinson

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone



From: CAROL HARRISON
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Overlay
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 1:23:52 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

My wife and I have lived here for over 30 years and shop locally nearly every day.  We enjoy the current downtown
buildings which are charming and of consistent human scale.  We OPPOSE the proposed outsized hotel that will
impinge on our parking and create noise problems at the rooftop bar, and look out of place here.   If the developers
can’t build a 4-story structure within current zoning codes (which we doubt!), they should go
elsewhere.                                          Don Tanner and Carol Harrison





Dear Suzanne Terry,  

You have a new voice message: 

From: PEG GRUBB  

Received: Saturday, February 22, 2025 at 11:28 AM 

Length: 00:35 

To:  

Voicemail Preview: 

"Yes. This call is for Brian Barnacle and the City Council in general as well as the mayor. My name is Peg 
Grubb, I am calling for myself and Gary Grubb, my husband. We live on Apples Circle and Palma and we 
strongly opposed the changes that are proposed for downtown Peda. If there are any questions are 
further comments, please call us at 707 4862108. Thank you."  
Listen to this voicemail over your phone or by opening the attached sound file. You can also sign in to 
your RingCentral account with your main number, extension number, and password to manage and listen 
to voicemails.  
 

Thank you for using RingCentral! 



From: RingCentral
To: Karen Gonzales; Daibel Fernandez-Bolt; Caitlin Corley; allringcentralvoice
Subject: New Voice Message from Clerk - CT Clerk - WIRELESS CALLER (  on 02/24/2025 4:00 PM
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 4:01:39 PM
Attachments: 17073382195-0224-160058.mp3

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM
OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Voice Message

Dear Call Queue Manager,

You have a new voice message for Clerk - CT Clerk:

From: Clerk - CT Clerk - WIRELESS CALLER 
Received: Monday, February 24, 2025 at 4:00 PM
Length: 00:47
To: (707) 778-4360 * 1360 Clerk - CT Clerk

Voicemail Preview:

"Hello, this is Jean Spangler and I live at  in Petaluma. I just want to register my
objection to the hotel. Next Directx hardware on BE Street, and to 7 story buildings in other parts of of
the old downtown area. They do not fit. The hotel is I have not been for that since I saw the first artist
rendering, what, 2 years ago or something? Please pass this on to the city council. Thank you, bye
bye."

To listen to this message, open the attachment or login to your RingCentral account by clicking here.

Thank you for using RingCentral!

Work from anywhere with the RingCentral app. It's got everything
you need to stay connected: team messaging, video meetings
and phone - all in one app. Get started

By subscribing to and/or using RingCentral, you acknowledge agreement to our Terms of Use. 

Copyright 2025 RingCentral, Inc. All rights reserved. RingCentral and the RingCentral logo are
trademarks of RingCentral, Inc., 20 Davis Drive, Belmont, CA 94002, USA.



From: Julia Allen
To: -- City Council
Subject: The Hotel
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 4:26:59 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Good Afternoon,
As I cannot attend the meeting this evening I am writing once again to voice my disapproval of the EKN
Appellation Project.  I am not against progress for our city, but the design of the hotel is simply atrocious and as has
been said by so many members of our town, is completely out of step with our unique downtown area and what it
stands for.
Please think about putting the approval process on hold until there can be better options and consideration for our
community.
Thank you.
Julia Allen
Sent from my iPad











From: LINDA HARTRICH
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Appellation Hotel
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 4:26:54 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Hi, this is for the City Council Meeting tonight.
Dear Mayor and City Council,
I’m writing to voice my concerns about the downtown hotel project.  We feel it is not a good fit.  Too big, too tall,
too massive for that small corner lot.  Parking will be a nightmare in that already-congested area.
We are against the overlay.
Please re-consider and vote NO.

Sincerely,
Linda Hartrich & family.

Sent from my iPhone











From: Sarah Grossi
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Against the proposed overlay
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 3:25:32 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

To the Petaluma City Clerk, Mayor, and City Council members,

I am sending this email urging you to vote against the proposed overlay tonight, February 24, 2024.  Please stop
planning in reaction to individual developers and instead perform thoughtful municipal planning as part of our
required city plan next year.

I live in District 6 and am opposed strongly to the proposed overlay and hotel.  Please help preserve Petaluma’s
historical downtown.

Thank you,

Sarah Grossi

Sent from my iPhone



From: s. herman
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: NO OVERLAY!!!
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 3:11:29 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Please don’t destroy what’s most appealing about our beloved Petaluma.

Listen to the majority of your residents who are NOT in favor of the overlay nor that monstrosity of a luxury hotel.

Look what the billionaires did to the Valley of Hearts Delight, Santa Clara Valley.

It is no more. And for what and for whom?

Sincerely,

Susan and Ted Herman





From: TERI MOORE
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Hotel/Overlay
Date: Monday, February 24, 2025 2:42:08 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

I sincerely hope that you vote against the overlay for the majority of the people tonight. It’s obvious that most of us
want to keep Petaluma the way it is. Seems the folks that are in favor of it, have an interest, only to make a profit
themselves.
Please…I’m asking you, vote NO on the Hotel/Overlay.
Thank You, Teri Wells
Sent from my iPad






